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wildlife
See an animal, post it on the Internet for science

James McLeod

What's the first thing you do when you see a moose?

After you slam on the brakes and make sure it's safely across the road, Dr. Yolanda Wiersma would appreciate it if you'd snap a picture and upload it to NLnature.com

The site is designed to be a sort of Facebook for nature lovers and weekend scientists, where people can create profiles, post photos and swap information about wildlife in the province.

"It's less about what you're doing in your own life as opposed to what you're seeing when you're in the outdoors," Wiersma said. "The key component is the mapping part, so there's a Google map embedded in the website."

When a salmon angler or a hiker spots a pine marten or an unusual flower, they can place a virtual thumbtack on their map.

So far NLnature.com - which launched in late 2009 - only has a handful of users, but Wiersma said researchers have been approaching natural history and wildlife groups to get them involved.

"These are citizen-scientists, so some of them may have some formal training in science or natural history, and some may just be serious amateurs," Wiersma said.

Because the data is anecdotal and unverified, it'll primarily be used as a starting point for researchers.

"We haven't got a lot of ways to check the accuracy so it's mostly to see if things pop up that we hadn't thought of before,"

Beyond the noble people who will participate just for the contribution to science, Wiersma said provincial tourism officials are intrigued by the project.

Visitors to the province may be able to use posts on the website otopinpoint where the best places are for whale watching, for example.

The project is part of a larger study out of McGill University studying various different ways the public interacts with geographic technology on the Internet, especially user-generated sites such as Youtube and Facebook.

jmcleod@thetelegram.com
© 2010 The Telegram (St. John's). All rights reserved.
Document number: news·20100303·ET·0033

	[image: image1.png]Che Telegram




	


The Telegram (St. John's)
Provincial, Friday, March 5, 2010, p. A9
In the wild
Have you spotted a bear, coyote, moose, whale or caribou lately, or perhaps some other kind of interesting plant or animal? If so, Yolanda Wiersma, an assistant professor of biology at MUN, would love to hear from you.

The landscape ecologist and conservation biologist has joined a Canada-wide project aimed at bringing together the public, Internet technology and geographical information to support research on environmental issues. Her website is www.ninature.com, and she asks users to log sighting of wildlife and species at risk. It's Newfoundland's contribution to a McGill project; GEOIDE (geomatics for informed decisions).

For more information call Kelly Foss at 737-2019.

